
 

 

TOWNSHIP OF OCEAN 
BOARD OF HEALTH 

 
MINUTES 

 
 
 
October 15, 2009         11:30am 
 
 
REGULAR MEETING 
 

1. PROCEDURAL 
a. Call to Order –  
b. Open Public Meetings Act Statement. 

STATEMENT:  Pursuant to the provisions of the New Jersey Open Public 
Meetings Act, adequate notice of this meeting was properly provided by 
sending a copy of the Notice of Meeting to the Asbury Park Press and the 
Atlantic City Press. Notice was posted on the bulletin board in the 
Administration Office. 
 

Roll Call -  Joan Tredy               Aye             Frank Fontana        Absent  
Gertrude Arkenberg    Aye     Nick Bonamassa   Absent  

   Carol Lowe        Aye  
 
 Also Present:  Committeeman Dennis Tredy   Aye  
 

2. ADMINISTRATIVE BUSINESS 
 

a. Minutes of Regular Business Meeting held on August 6, 2009. 
Motion:     Gertrude Arkenberg  
Second:     Carol Lowe   Motion Carried:   Aye   

  
b. Activity Report Review– July, August, September 2009 
 
No comments from the Board on the Activity Reports. 
 
c. Correspondence – 3rd Quarter - 2009 

  
 No comments from the Board on the correspondence. 
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      3. NEW BUSINESS   
 
Flu Clinic – October 15, 2009 1:30p-3p 

  
196 Flu shots and 9 pneumonia shots were administered.   
 
Volunteers included Committeeman Dennis Tredy and Vince Anepete directing outside 
crowd control, Rich Arkenberg directed inside crowd control, Sharron Wilde and Kate 
Lowe assisted nurses at the vaccination stations. 
 
Board of Health Chairman Joan Tredy assisted with registering patients, Board of 
Health member Nick Bonamassa directed crowd control, Board of Health Secretary 
Michele Giardino and Carol Lowe assisted nurses at the vaccination stations, Board of 
Health Vice-Chairperson Gertrude Arkenberg assisted handicap patients. 
 

 
Rabies Clinic – February 13, 2010 9:30a-11a 

 
Volunteers are needed for the 2010 Rabies Clinic.  A letter requesting volunteers will be 
mailed to local students who participated last year. 
 
 

4. PUBLIC COMMENT.    
 
Richard Arkenberg stated he read that H1N1 vaccines are recommended for young 
children and pregnant women.  Do adults need to get the H1N1 vaccine? 
 
Chairman Tredy stated anyone can get the H1N1 vaccine but recommended individuals 
check with their doctors first. 
 

5. BOARD COMMENTS.    
 
Chairman Tredy thanked Board of Health Secretary Michele Giardino for her work on 
the clinics, meetings and phone calls throughout the year. 
 

6. ADJOURNMENT 
 
Motion to adjourn meeting was moved by Carol Lowe, seconded by Gertrude 
Arkenberg.  Motion Carried: Aye 
 
 
      
    Michele Giardino, Secretary 
Township of Ocean Board of Health 
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